TROLLEY TIMES

Special Newsletter December 2020 – January 2021

Hello everyone,

Despite the pandemic, there are many people to thank for their assistance in this challenging year (in no particular order):

- Kim and Lori for their reports on the Interurban Trail
- Barb and Bret for replenishing the Mutt Mitt dispensers
- Michael Hill for re-reviewing Emergency Cache inventory and procuring free masks
- Michael McManus for transcribing meeting notes
- Deanna for keeping track on any neighborhood news and potential guest speakers
- Art and Jim for continuing the monthly radio checks.

Our first meeting for 2021 is Tuesday, January 26th from 7:00 PM - approx. 8:15 PM. Scheduled to appear is a representative from the Snohomish Health District.

As in the past few months, the meeting will be held virtually via Zoom. If you are interested in participating or if you have questions and want to share your concerns, please send your e-mail address in a message to chair@pinehurstbeverlypark.org. I'll send a Zoom invitation with log-in information. I hope you'll be able to attend.

Take care, and stay safe.

Gary James
Pinehurst-Beverly Park Neighborhood Chairperson





To report a crime or contact an Everett police officer

Emergency: 911 Non-emergency number: 425-407-3999

Graffiti Hotline: 425-257-8748

To track updated neighborhood crime stats, go to:

communitycrimemap.com

Code Enforcement Unit 425-257-8560 codeenforcement@everettwa.gov

Public Works
To report on water, sewer, road or traffic control problems (including potholes)
425-257-8821 (24/7 dispatch) everettpw@everettwa.gov

Neighborhoods and Community Engagement

Pinehurst-Beverly Park is one of 19 neighborhoods in the city of Everett.

The Office of Neighborhoods purpose:

- Create a positive working relationship between the City and its neighborhood residents
- Facilitate communication between neighborhoods regarding common concerns
- Foster cooperation and consensus among diverse interests within neighborhoods

A monthly meeting with Everett neighborhood representatives is held on the 4th Monday of the month (except August and December). Because of the 2020 pandemic, the meetings have been held virtually via Microsoft Teams.

Pinehurst-Beverly Park Representatives:

Michael Hill

Gary James (Alternate)

Can I attend a meeting? Who can join the neighborhood association? Are there any dues or fees?

If you are located within the neighborhood boundaries, whether you're a homeowner, a renter or a business owner, the monthly meetings are free and open to the public. It's a way to find out what's going on within and outside the neighborhood, express your concerns and keep in touch with your neighbors. There are no dues or fees.

How can I help?

The neighborhood association is an all-volunteer organization. We can't get anything done without our volunteers. Please feel free to ask about opportunities to help at any of our meetings or drop a note to chair@pinehurstbeverlypark.org.

Like us on Facebook

www.facebook.com/pinehurstbeverlypark



October 2020 - Food Truck Lot, Madison and Beverly

City of Everett Website www.everettwa.gov

To sign up for City of Everett
Email updates, visit
www.everettwa.gov/notifyme

Neighborhoods & Community
Engagement
2930 Wetmore Avenue
Suite 8-A
Everett, WA 98201

In case of fire or other emergencies: 911



Meetings are held the 4th
Tuesdays of the month from
7:00pm to 8:15 pm
(Except August and
December).

2021 Dates:

Jan. 26	Feb. 23	Mar. 23
Apr. 27	May 25	Jun. 22
Jul. 22	Aug	Sep. 28
Oct. 26	Nov 23	Dec<